
 

 
 
 
 
       
 

MARITIME AND PORT AUTHORITY OF SINGAPORE 
 
 
PORT MARINE NOTICE  
NO. 97 OF 2006 
 
 
25 July 2006 
 
 
Shipping Community 
Harbour and Pleasure Craft Community 
 
 
DUMPING GROUND EAST OF PULAU SEMAKAU 
 
 
1 The foreshore and seabed east of Pulau Semakau is in use as a dumping ground since 
April 1999. The dumping ground is expected to last till the year 2040.  
 
2 The dumping ground is bounded by the following coordinates (please see plan 
attached) 
 
      WGS 84 Datum 
  Point   Latitude (N)  Longitude (E)
     1   010 11.299’  1030 46.099’ 
     2   010 11.819’  1030 45.520’ 
     3   010 12.520’  1030 46.000’ 
     4   010 12.644’  1030 46.490’ 
     5   010 12.643’  1030 46.804’ 
     6   010 12.069’  1030 46.849’ 
     7   010 11.850’  1030 46.519’ 
     8   010 11.579’  1030 46.480’ 
 
 
3 Mariners operating in the vicinity are advised that it is not safe to enter the dumping 
ground and they should keep well clear of it. No vessels of any description, except those with 
prior authorization by National Environment Agency, shall enter the said area.  
 
4 Further enquiries relating to the project, can be directed to Mr. Loo Eng Por at Tel No: 
9822 3850 (O), or 9761 8263 (HP), email: loo_eng_por@nea.gov.sg 
 
 
 
WAYNE LEE 
for PORT MASTER 
MARITIME AND PORT AUTHORITY OF SINGAPORE 
TEL : 6325 2473 
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